

HTTP://WWW.MANTUACENTERCC.ORG

- Please get any announcements for the weekly calendar to our secretary, Sandi Kossick, by SUNDAY NIGHT. Any announcements for the SUNDAY BULLETIN should be received NO LATER THAN THURSDAY NIGHT. Both should be emailed to secretary@mantuacentercc.org.
- Get audio_of MCCC sermons at: http://chaddelanev.podbean.com/
- Please consider being a sustaining donor at MCCC by signing up for online recurring giving. Go to our website and press on "Click to Give Online" and follow the instructions! Contact Liz Meeker if you have any questions. Thank you for your generosity to the mission and ministry of MCCC!

IF YOU OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW NEEDS HELP OR SUPPORT, PLEASE HAVE THEM CONTACT The Care Team at careteammccc@googlegroups.com.

Below are a few events that have been postponed for the time being.

- Free Clothing Giveaway has been rescheduled (tentatively) to April 25th from 9-12 at Mantua Center School
- Day of Kindness has been postponed to a later date not determined yet.
- Supper at the Center on April 8th has been cancelled and is rescheduled (tentatively) for May 13th at 6pm at MCCC.
- 4th for the 4-C's food collection has been put on hold for the time being. (Food is still being dispersed to families in need.) The needs for March are **canned fruit and dish soap**. If you have purchased these items, please hang on to them for the time being, to be collected at a later date. I will keep you posted as soon as I hear!
- Our next Loaves & Fishes meal has been cancelled for March. We will tentatively aim for April 30th from 5-6:30pm at MCCC.

PLEASE NOTE:

<u>Plastic & Paper Bags Needed!!</u> Thanks to all for your continued support in donating these items for the 4-C's and Kids Weekend Meals! (Bags are used for the food that is given to the families and are a continuous need!)

Souper Sunday was a huge hit this year & we look forward to the next one on November 15th – so mark your calendars now! Also, just a reminder to **return your cleaned jars and lids to the MCCC kitchen** when church is back in session! Just another way of helping the environment by utilizing reusable jars!



<u>"Adopt a Kid"</u> Even with the Corona Virus around us, We are still currently feeding 110 kids in 46 families on the weekends. So, for this fundraiser, we are asking you to "Adopt a Kid". You can adopt him/her for a year which costs \$182 per child; 6 months for \$91; 3 months for \$45.50; or 1 month for \$15.16. Find a partner, a group, a troop to do this together . . . doing that

takes the burden off just one person and helps us tremendously! Thanks to all for your continued support, especially when so many have lost their jobs during this difficult time in history! If you have any questions, please contact Liz Meeker, **liz_paulmeeker@roadrunner.com**.

Easter Flower Ordering Update: We have decided to not take any more orders for Easter flowers due to the uncertainty of how long the church will be closed. This was a difficult decision but we felt it was best at this time and under these circumstances. If you had previously placed an order or put one in the office with your money, please contact Sandi Kossick at secretary@mantuacentercc.org for further arrangements. We do apologize for any inconvenience.